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TO:  Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
 
FROM: Jeremy Spitz, Policy and Government Affairs 
 
DATE:  March 7, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: [Updated Emergency Declaration - Tree Removal, Slope 

Repair and Debris Removal at Stern Grove - Increase the 
Total Cost Not to Exceed $20,000,000] 

 

 
Please see attached a proposed resolution approving an updated emergency 
declaration of the San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) pursuant to 
Administrative Code, Section 6.60, to contract resources for tree removal, slope repair 
and debris removal in Stern Grove, which was damaged by flooding caused by a failed 
air valve on a water transmission pipeline, increasing the total not to exceed cost from 
$4,000,000 to $20,000,000. 
 
The following is a list of accompanying documents: 
• Proposed Resolution (Word Doc Version) 
• BOS Resolution No. 531-21 
• SFPUC Updated Declaration of Emergency (February 15, 2022) 
• SFPUC Declaration of Emergency (August 26, 2021) 
• Executed Agreement No. WD-2888(E) with Anvil Builders, Inc. 
• Executed Agreement No. JOC-70 with Hernandez Engineering, Inc. 
 
Please contact Jeremy Spitz at jspitz@sfwater.org if you need any additional 
information on these items.  
 
 
 
 


